Safety & Infrastructure Meeting

19 Apr 2017 @ 6 PM

Present was: Administrator, Jeff White; Acting Mayor, David Ray; Committee Person, Susan Henwood, Debra Wolfe; and Chairperson, Sherm Prince: guest were 7 members of Southern Perry County Water District.

- 1) Meeting with us was 7 members of Southern Perry County SWater District with a presentation to hook up with them as source of water if we needed it or join them to expand our water system. As it is now the are going to run a water line to the Fairfield County line along the Mainesville Rd.
- 2) Still working on getting getting all proper Handicap signs up.
- 3) Jeff found 99 year agreement of use of land for our water tower property with Ralph Foltz. He wants to make sure it will be good if land is ever sold, will we still have access to it, or if ever sold to developers, will we still have to supply free water to them.
- 4) The next subject is the parking on the north side of Marietta Street between Catholic Church and Spring Street, The residents want to keep it, but the road is to narrow to allow it on both side the road. The committee studied has studied the situation along with Deputy Busby, the only solution without causing more problems, was to eliminate Parking on north side of Marietta Street. All residents have parking off the alley behind their property.
- 5) Ron has been looking at the contract with Rushville about supplying them with water, he is looking into it with Jeff.

- 6) Jeff White and David Ray about Safe Routes to school are going to a meetingand has put together
- 7) Sue asked for permission to have Slaters come out and change all door locks since some people did not turn in all their keys all agreed that Jeff could sanction it.
- 8) Jeff pointed out a rise in bricks @ 430 Purvis Street. The b ricks could be lifted up and right under them was a Gas line. He called Columbia Gas to come out and look at and fix it.
- 9) Jeff mentioned a meeting for The Safe Routes to School for Monday the 24th of April 2015@10:00 AM. He and David Ray are attending @ ODOT.
- 10) Mabel wants a handicap place by her house, but Jeff was going to try having her use the space behind old Utility Building.
- 11) The water plant tank is on hold because GGC is waiting to hear from Tonka for parts. They are in touch with EPA about the situation.
- 12) Well revise engineering drawing is complete and bid package is put together.
- 13) Worthington still wants crosswalk and has put together drawing to email to ODOT.
- 14) Have to work with Newcomer when they get to Sparks residence for drainage problem.
- 15) There was complaints of colored water, but it was due to a 6" line being put in at Fired Department. It acted like a hydran t flush.